## Obits -Flynt, Emily Venvilla 1848-1924 and family

first married 18 July 1866 Benjamin F Alexander 1843-1883 second marriage 14 May 1889 James Charles Boyd 1839-1913

Announcement of burial for Mrs JC Boyd (Emily V Flynt Alexander Boyd) appeared in the Arkansas Gazette Friday, 12/26/1924.

**Mrs. J.C. Boyd.** The body of **Mrs. J.C. Boyd**, who died yesterday at her home at Cabot will be brought to Little rock overland this afternoon by P.H. Ruebel & Co. and will be taken direct to Oakland Cemetery, where funeral services will be held at 3 o'clock.

*Emily V Flynt Alexander Boyd* obituary appeared in the Arkansas Gazette Saturday, 12/27/1924. The caretaker said she was buried 12/26/1924 and it cost \$10 for the burial plot. She shares a headstone with JC Boyd.

Interesting - her obit mentions another **daughter - Mrs Alma Kerr**. I had not found Alma in my research, but after seeing her name in her mother's obit, I found a marriage record **Alma P Alexander who married J A Kerr 9/19/1897** in Lonoke County.

Mrs. J.C. Boyd. Special to the Gazette. Cabot. Dec 26,---Mrs. J.C. Boyd aged 78, died yesterday at the home of her son, J.C. Alexander, having moved here several months ago from Little Rock, where she had made her home with her daughter, Mrs. J.P. Kirby. Besides her son in Cabot and her daughter in Little Rock, she is survived by another daughter, Mrs Alma Kerr, of Birmingham, and by several grandchildren.

JC Boyd obituary appeared in the Arkansas Gazette Sunday, 6/29/1913. He's buried at Oakland Cemetery on Willow Avenue in Lot 221. The cemetery caretaker said it cost \$5 for his burial plot at that time.

Requests Burial in Loved "Suit of Gray". True to the memory of the Lost Cause for Which he Fought, Veteran Answers Last Roll Call.

Constant through 48 years in his love of the "Lost Cause," for which he fought during the last three years of the Civil war, the last request made by **J.C. Boyd**, 74 years old, who died at a local hospital at 6:30 o'clock yesterday morning, was that he be buried in a uniform of Confederate gray. He was assured that his request would be observed, and soon afterward died, with an expression of perfect satisfaction upon his face.

Mr Boyd came to Little Rock about a month ago from Lonoke, Lonoke county, where he had practiced law for many years. He is survived by his wife, **two sons**, **W.A. Boyd** a well known attorney of this city, and **J.J. Boyd** of Tomlin, and two **daughters**, **Mrs. R. F. Heard** of Keo and **Mrs. M.J. Fletcher** of Spokane, Wash.

Funeral services will be held at his late residence, 2310 Cross street, at 2 o'clock this afternoon, conducted by the Rev. J.E. Martin of Cabot, under the auspices of te Masonic lodge of Cabot, of which he long was a member. Burial will be in Oakland cemetery. The following confederate veterans, all of whom will be attired in full uniform, will serve as pallbearers:

Judge Frank T. Vaughan, J.J. Abels, Capt. J.H. Schoppach, J.A. Snodgrass, Sr, J.D. Wood and George L. Basham.

*Jesse Clayton Alexander Sr* obituary appeared in the Arkansas Gazette Saturday, 7/22/1961 on pg 5A. He was buried at Mt Carmel.

J.C. Alexander Sr., Retired Merchant, Dies Gazette State News Service Cabot. July 21.- J.C. Alexander Sr., aged 86, of Cabot, a retired merchant and civic leader, died Thursday at a Little Rock hospital.

He was a lifelong resident of Cabot and was office manager and custodian of funds for the Cabot water and sever system. Mr. Alexander had been a school teacher and a captain in the Arkansas National Guard. He had served as a direcor of the Bank of Cabot for 49 years. He was a member of the Cumberland Presbyterian Church.

Survivors include his **wife, Mrs Mary Bradford Alexander**; a **son, J.C. Alexander** Jr., and a grandchild.

Funderal will be at 2:30 p.m. Saturday at the Cabot Methodist Church by Rev Gail Anderson. Burial will be at Mount Carmel Cemetery near here by Bailey Funeral Service at Cabot.

*Mary Bradford Alexander* obituary appeared in the Arkansas Gazette Saturday, 9/1/1973 on pg 11B. She was also buried at Mt Carmel.

Mrs. Mary Alexander Gazette State News Service.

CABOT - Mrs. Mary Bradford Alexander, aged 85 of West Virginia, formerly of Cabot, died Thursday. She was a member of Cabot First United Methodist Church. Survivors include a son Jesse D. Alexander Jr. of Maryland; three sisters, Miss Ruth Bradford of Virginia, Mrs. Y. Brown of Tennessee and Mrs. Blanche Galloway of Beebe and a grandchild. Funeral will be at 10:30 Monday at Todd Funeral Chapel here, Burial will be at Mount Carmel Cemetery.

I also haven't found **Robert Houston Williams**' obituary. He's also buried at Oakland on Willow Avenue in lot 221. The caretaker said he was buried on **12/23/1934** and the plot cost \$10.

I forgot to look for the obit for **Emily Frances Williams**, also buried at Oakland on Willow Avenue in lot 221. She was buried **8/1/1930** and the plot cost \$12.50.

I apparently forgot to look up **Claud Alexander Williams**' obituary as well. She's also at Oakland on Willow Avenue in lot 221. I couldn't get a picture of her headstone because it had fallen face down. But there is a photo on findagrave.com.

Kathy James Jan 21, 2012